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 Dear Sir / Madam
 
I object to in the inclusion of site HG2 41 in the Site Allocations Plan as the site is green
belt. Removing the site from the green belt is contrary to National Planning Policy
Framework (NPPF) Section 9, paragraph 80 because including the site for development
fails the 5 tests of green belt purpose. The inclusion of the site to achieve housing
number target is not an exceptional circumstance as per paragraph 83 of NPPF. Based on
this I do not think that the Plan is sound as it is not consistent with national policy.
 
I also object to the allocation of housing in other green field sites that will detrimentally
impact our local community.  These sites are:
HG2-43 (5009) - conservation area at Park Lane College
HG2-42 Fields at Broadway and Calvery Lane
HG2-12 - Fields at Woodlands Drive
 
I think it will be terrible, now and for future generations, to lose such beautiful
precious countryside. 
 
My main objections are:
-we will lose a beautiful countryside that is enjoyed by the community and a habitat for
wildlife.  I have seen deer, hedgehogs and many other rare animals,
-there will be far more traffic congestion and pollution.  The A65 and the roundabout are
already heavily congested
-the roundabout there just will not be able to accommodate another 1000+ homes that
our planned
-its creates urban sprawl and loss of community as Horsforth and Rawdon just merge
into one urban area with lost surrounding countryside and demarcation
 
Thank you for your consideration of my objections and I hope this helps to save our
countryside.
 
Kind Regards,
 
Elizabeth Plowman
34 Newlay Lane
Horsforth
LS18 4LE
 
 




